KANSAS STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE

W. A. BRANDENBURG, A. M., LL.D., PRESIDENT
PITTSBURG, KANSAS

May 11,1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kans.

Dear Dr.Allen:

We surely appreciate your nice letter in regard to Joe Giannangelo and are sure that he would make us a very fine trainer and stockroom man if we were able to employ him. However we are very hard pressed for jobs and find it necessary to use some of out athletes in that capacity. It is not a very satisfactory arrangement but it seems to be the best we can do. Of course the boy gets some valuable experience along with the mistakes.

I know that I would personally be glad to have Joe here for we need some one like that and I appreciate your information about him. I will be glad if we ever get to the place where we will be able to use some one who has had the training in that field, it will certainly relieve me of that responsibility.

Thanks again for your nice letter and I hope that Joe will find it possible to complete his course.

With kindest personal regards, I remain

Respectfully yours,

Chas. H. Morgan
Chas. H. Morgan
Football Coach